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Notice Regarding Disclosure of a Response to  
“Letter of Inquiry (3)” by Nidec Corporation 

 
As announced in the “Notice Regarding Sending of ‘Letter of Inquiry (3)’ to Nidec 

Corporation” dated March 11, 2025, Makino Milling Machine Co., Ltd. (the “Company”) 
received a proposal dated December 27, 2024 from Nidec Corporation (“Nidec”) for a tender 
offer for the Company’s shares with the aim of making the Company a wholly-owned 
subsidiary of Nidec (such proposal, the “Proposal”; the tender offer proposed by Nidec, the 
“Tender Offer”). In response, the Company sent to Nidec a “Letter of Inquiry” dated January 
28, 2025 and a “Letter of Inquiry (2)” dated February 7, and in response to each of these 
letters, the Company received from Nidec a letter titled “Regarding the Letter of Inquiry 
Received from Makino” dated January 31 and a letter titled “Regarding the Letter of Inquiry 
(2) Received from Makino” dated February 14. However, in order to confirm additional 
matters that the Company believes are particularly necessary or useful for determining 
whether the Proposal would contribute to the Company’s corporate value and the common 
interests of shareholders, the Company sent to Nidec a “Letter of Inquiry (3)” dated March 
11, 2025 (the “Third Letter of Inquiry”). The Company hereby announces that in response to 
this, Nidec disclosed a press release dated March 17, 2025, titled “Nidec Submits Answers to 
the Third Questionnaire from Makino Machine Milling Co., Ltd. (Securities Code: 6135),” 
which contains responses to the Third Letter of Inquiry (this “Response”). 

The Company will sincerely consider the contents of the Response. 
 
Further, as announced in the “Receipt of Initial Letters of Intent from Third Parties with 

the Aim of Making the Company a Wholly-Owned Subsidiary, and the Sending of the Second 
Request Regarding Acquisition Proposal from Nidec Corporation” dated March 10, 2025, the 
Company made a second request to Nidec, with a response deadline of March 14, to postpone 
the commencement date of the Tender Offer to May 9 and to raise the lower limit on the 
planned number of shares to be purchased in the Tender Offer to an amount equivalent to 
two-thirds of the Company’s total number of voting rights (the “Request”). However, in its 
press release dated March 14 titled “Nidec Announces the Status of Its Deliberation of the 
Additional Written Request from Makino Milling Machine, Co. Ltd. (Securities Code: 6135)” 
and in this Response, Nidec merely responded that it was sincerely considering the Request. 
While Nidec has announced that the commencement date for the Tender Offer will be April 
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4, because this planned commencement date for the Tender Offer is fast approaching, for the 
sake of consideration by the Company’s shareholders, we ask that Nidec respond by March 
19, no later than 4:45 p.m., which is the close of the Company’s business hours, regarding 
whether Nidec will accept the Request. 

 
End 


